Conservation Commission

April 12, 2012
 MEETING MINUTES

Present:  Chair Brad Crosby, Wayne Elliott, Mary Ahlgren, John Earley, Steve Ober and Warren Lake

Open
At 7:05, Chair Crosby recognized a presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.

Minutes
Mary Ahlgren made a motion to approve the minutes of February 9, 2012 and March 8, 2012 as written, 2nd by Chair Crosby all were in favor.
Lots for sale


Jon Martin updated the commission on the Eastman Hill lot that he has been working on with Ron Johnson, surveying the east side and resetting the boundaries.  Jon has completed from Hermit Woods Rd to Taylor road ~ the west side, is now done.  Jon recommends that Mr. Whitney, an abutter to this parcel have a boundary line adjustment done with the town, for deed issues and record this information at the registry of deeds.  Jon also recommends this lot be considered for timber harvest and done with a 40ft buffer. Mary Ahlgren made a motion to ask Jon Martin to make an appointment with the BOS regarding the small boundary issue on the Eastman Hill lot and invite Mr. Whitney to attend, 2nd by Chair Crosby all were in favor.  Jon will contact Chair Crosby to attend the BOS meeting and Chair Crosby will bring this information back to the commission. 

Swain Update


Surveyors are working on the Swain property.
Dion property update


Rob and Tammy Dion met with the commission, Chair Crosby explained to the Dion’s the vote the commission made at the last meeting to rescind our offer.  Rob Dion called Chair Crosby a few weeks ago and let him know that they are still working on clear title.  Warren Lake added that the mortgage company has to have a subordination or partial release for the 10 ac in the easement.  The commission cannot put an easement on a parcel with a mortgage.  Warren recommended the Dion’s contact a real estate attorney for a partial release agreement.  Mary Ahlgren made a motion to table review of the draft letter from the last meeting, to the Dion’s until next meeting, 2nd by Warren Lake.  Discussion:  Mary stated that if a positive step is made by the Dion’s then reconsideration to put off the final letter until another meeting.  All were in favor.


Earth Day

Bags will be left at the transfer station the weekend of Earth Day with a note to collect road side trash.  It will need to be published on the town web site and try to get something in the Echo.
Willett offer


Chair Crosby stated that we are almost ready to lay out the trail extension.  John Earley reports Hal Graham and Mr. Willett have been in contact with him and requests advertising for volunteers for blazing and cutting etc.  John will contact Bob Veloski to get something on the town web site.
New Business
Evelyn Auger met with the commission regarding the memo from the treasurer dated 3/7/12, for the auditor recommendation for the Land-use change fund. Evelyn explained that prior to 1999 the Land use exchange fund that we could receive up to $50k.  In 2002 the warrant article that was approved was intended to collect $5k a year minimum and it appears that it is now being misinterpreted.  Suggestions were made that maybe this information could be re-written and represented in a future warrant article.  Warren Lake suggests input from the BOS and the auditors. 

Mary Ahlgren made a motion to write a letter on behalf of the conservation commission to Susan Shannon stating we disagree with the assessment in the memo of 3/7/12 re: the auditor’s determination of the transfer of funds to the Land use change tax fund, 2nd by Steve Ober all were in favor.

Mail and Correspondence


Follow up for Ralph and Kris Rathjin TML 10/113, who are interested in filling in a pond on their property. The Rathjin’s have two manmade ponds on the property at 315 Upper Bay Road, Chair Crosby and Steve Ober would like to recommend not filling this pond in.  Chair Crosby will contact Mr. Rathjin.

Chair Crosby reported that former commission member Karen Bourdeau is interested in joining the commission again.  Chair Crosby will contact her and get her appointed.
Adjourn


At 8:34pm, Chair Crosby made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Mary Ahlgren all were in favor. 

Respectfully submitted

Katy Wells; Secretary 

